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The NAGAAA Winter meetings were held in Austin, Texas on January 23rd and 24th.  Here is my report on the happenings at this year’s Winter Meetings.
The meetings took up some important topics with several motions by the international delegation coming up for a vote. 
· League Membership dues reduced by $100 to $250
· GSWS team registration fees reduced by $100 to $500
· NEW: Courtesy Runner. Beginning this year, the NAGAAA Cup and the GSWS will allow one courtesy runner per inning and the courtesy runner can be anyone on the roster. Not the last available or the last out. ANYONE on the roster. Adopting the courtesy runner provision comes on the heels of deciding to implement a 1-1 count for this year’s NAGAAA Cup and GSWS. Both these changes will encourage offense in an already offensive game.  NAGAAA Cup is a yearly tournament hosted by a bidding city and involves only A and B division teams. 
· NEW: Changes to base running question criteria. 2015 summer meetings change these questions to a system of “Speed +1” criteria along with base coaching criteria. Well, now the base coaching criteria has been removed. Players will now be rated based on speed (from home to first) along with one of two other criteria: base running knowledge and sliding ability. 
· NEW: Definition of Modified Batting Average to be provided. MBA is now being used to determine hitting questions 23-26. MBA is a different batting average than WESA uses. Each League has their own definition of what MBA is. The attempt of this change is to standardize the calculation of MBA. However, it is unlikely that WESA will switch away form the traditional batting average calculation we currently use in order to use a new Americanized MBA. WESA should revisit this after a year or two or NAGAAA use to see if it offers any benefits to our League. 
· NEW: Some definitions were changed in the NAGAAA softball code. They are listed here: Hard Hit Ball, In the Gap, In the Hole, Long Throw, Medium Hit Ball, Medium Velocity, and Slow Hit Ball. 
· NEW: the ban on individuals playing in multiple NAGAAA association leagues has been lifted. A player can now play in multiple NAGAAA associations above the board. However, they must declare which league is their NAGAAA league and it is that league that will control the rating and GSWS eligibility. Players may play wherever they want, but can only qualify for GSWS in one league. 
· NEW: The role of Assistant Commissioner will be split. A new Athletic Director will be appointed and will be the director of the GSWS and/or the NAGAAA Cup. Reason: previously the Assistant Commissioner was also the Athletic Director and 90% of the GSWS work resided in one body. This should spread out the workload and also allow for two Athletic Directors if desired, one for GSWS, and one for NAGAAA Cup. 
· Tampa, Florida is the leading candidate to host the GSWS in 2018
· NEW: Changes to the B Team ratings cap effective in 2017: starting in 2017 the B team cap will be lowered to 175 from 185, which could speed up the long sought after process of evening out the upper divisions from a participation standpoint. The hope is that numerous B players with high ratings will migrate to the A division. 
· Des Moines, Iowa attended the meetings to explore the possibility of joining NAGAAA
· Montreal, Quebec, a current NAGAAA member, did not attend the meetings in Austin
· NEW: Masters division will be subdivided in 2017. In part to a huge increase in attendance at the 2015 GSWS by Masters Division teams, the Masters Division will have two sub-divisions beginning at the 2017 GSWS.  The two divisions will be named, Classic and Legend making designations between skill level within the division.  The Classic sub-division will allow a team cap of 135 with no players rated over 16.  The Legend sub-division will allow a team cap of 115 with no players over 12. 
· NAGAAA board members elected. Kansas City resident Catherine Kelly was elected to Business Development. Incumbent Secretary John Thomas from Twin Cities was reelected. Kevin Riddle from Nashville was elected as Assistant Commissioner. 

Darcy Simpson
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